
February 25,2008 

Viu U.S. Mail 

George Howell 
President 
Pawnee Nation Business Council 
P.O. Box 470 
Pawnee, OK 74058 

RE: Amendment to Pawnee Nation Gaming Ordinance 

Dear President Howell: 

On January 7,2008, the Pawnee Nation requested that the National Indian Gaming 
Commission Chairman review and approve the Nation's amendment to the Pawnee 
Nation Gaming Ordinance, adopted on November 15,2007, via Resolution No. 07-51. 
The Nation enacted this new gaming ordinance with an empl~asis on commission 
oversight and accountability. To that end, the new gaming ordinance generally makes the 
gaming commission subject to the Pawnee Nation Administrative Procedures Act; 
requires accountability for meetings; requires commissioners to be licensed; and requires 
judicial review of corrunission decisions. 

This letter constitutes approval of the amended ordinance because nothing therein 
c o n f l i c t s ~  Gaming Regulatory Act's requiremt:nts a-nd the Commission's 
regulatio 

e amendment for review and appl-oval. If you have any 
Attorney Rebecca Chapman at (202) 632-7003. 

Chairman 
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December 27,2007 

Phil Hogen, Chairman 
National Indian Gaming Commission 
1441 L St., NW, Suite 9100 
Washington, DC 20005 

Dear Mr. Hogen: 

The Pawnee Business Council approved revisions to the Pawnee Nation Gaming 
Ordinance on November 15,2007. Enclosed please find an original copy of Resolution 
#07-5 1 approving the revisions, and a strikeoutfunderline copy of the Ordinance showing 
the revisions. If these revisions meet with the approval of the l\lIGC:, please have them 
published in the Federal Register as required by the National Irtdian Gaming Act. 

Also please be advised that we have found it necessary to change the membership of th< 
Pawnee Nation Gaming Commission due to the events of the past year. This action wa3 
taken under the inherent authority of the Business Council as the supreme governing i 
body of the Pawnee Nation. The current gaming act imposes no requirements for .! , 
removal. However, as stated in the attached Resolution # 07-53 approved on ~ e c e m b &  
12,2007, the Business Council found good cause to remove the members and believe that 
this is in the best interest of the Pawnee Nation , . . b 

. - 
C h .  

This removal and the attached appointments were done under th~e existing gaming act and 
not under the proposed revisions. The terms of office have been set to coincide with the 
staggered terms in the revisions simply to pave the way for the expected approval of the 
revisions. 

We assure you and the Commission that Pawnee Nation gaming will be conducted with 
the highest level of integrity possible. If you need additional information please contact 
me at (9 18) 762-362 1. 

;,!vD,-7 
rge E Ho ell, President 

Pawnee m e s s  Council 

Enclosures 
Cc: Marcie Ober - NIGC Regional Office 
































































































